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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 February 2018

at 7:30 pm in Slateford/Longstone Church, Kingsknowe Road North.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Membership present and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), John Allan (Vice-Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Robert Gardiner, Jean Marr, Ann Watt, Margaret Campbell. 

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

Cllr Denis Dixon.

In attendance:
PC Kirstie Mauchline (12713)
Members of the public: 4
Apologies for absence were received from elected member Ros Lennie, from MSPs Jeremy Balfour and Gordon Lindhurst, and from Cllrs Key, Wilson, Corbett and Johnston. Angela Pearston (Head Teacher) also sent apologies.
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 11 December 2017 were approved. 

3
Police report 
PC Mauchline reviewed police activity over December and January in our area (part of beat area PW54 in Ward 7 and part of beat area PS55 in Ward 9). There had been 1 house breaking, 4 assaults, 1 road crime (Operation Peddle ran throughout December tackling speeding and other RT offences). 7 thefts in PW54 (inc. some shoplifting) and 4 in PS55 (from motor vehicles). Advice is to leave nothing of value in vehicles, especially at night and to secure the vehicles. No hate crimes. There were 225 calls in PW54 in December and a further 289 in January (several about youths driving and congregating in Sainsbury’s car park before it closes at 10pm—this was discussed—police aware). There were 155 calls in PS55 in December, the majority unrelated to crimes, and a further 144 in January, many related to snow and ASB. These calls don’t only come from our area. Police are aware of ASB in Hailes Quarry Park and are cooperating with the newly formed South West Edinburgh Community Alcohol Partnership (CAP), a multi-agency initiative to tackle under-age drinking and associated problems. There was discussion about the fires lit in the Park and broken glass. Further information on the CAP will be provided. PC Mauchline explained the draft Policing 2026 plan, which is out for consultation. She circulated questionnaires to seek the views of those present what people wanted from the police. She collected the completed questionnaires. Anyone can submit their views via this website:  http://www.scotland.police.uk/about-us/decision-making/public-consultation/local-policing-consultation/.
4
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 

4.1
SC reminded LCC that, at the previous meeting, he had been authorised to register LCC with the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO), as recommended by CEC, unless he found that we could be exempt (this only applies because a computer is used to store LCC data). While he had argued the point with the ICO, they insisted that community councils are not exempt (he read out their statement on the matter). Consequently he had registered LCC, although he was trying to find a suitable method of payment. It was noted that displaying the email addresses of all recipients in a multi-email was probably in breach of the Data Protection Act. 
5
Duncan Colquhoun Award for pupil
SC reported that he had purchased the Trophy Shield and that it would be presented to AP at the next meeting. He also reported that the person who built the outdoor classroom had been located and that he and RG will meet with him on site when the weather improves. This is to discuss the future of the classroom.
6
Planning and development
SC reported that the application to demolish buildings on the site of Westside Motors and build student flats, to which we have objected, is still shown as ‘Awaiting assessment’ on CEC’s Planning Portal. He had no information on progress regarding this application except a rumour that SEPA was concerned about flooding and bats. It was noted that the new flats in Inglis Green Road were still not handed over. He would make enquiries. 
7
Meetings attended

On 16 Jan JA attended a meeting of the Canal Community Action Group on behalf of LCC, but had nothing to report. DL attended a meeting of the Hailes Quarry Steering Group on 7 Jan. He explained the proposal to organise an astronomical ‘Moon in the Park’ event to children. 
8
Environmental matters

8.1
SC reported less graffiti than usual. He was still trying to get Network Rail (NR) to removed graffiti on the bridge by Redhall Park. 
8.2
SC reported that the remaining leak onto pavement was that beside the viaduct structure. City engineer is in contact with NR on the matter. 
8.3
The matter of children cycling (too fast) on the pavement in Redhall Grove has been raised previously by a resident. At the meeting he reported that this problem had eased. AP to be asked if she had spoken to children about it. 
9
Councillors’ report
Cllr Dixon commented on the HQ Park problems and the CAP involvement. DL raised the question of inadequate nursery school provision in Edinburgh (apparently the new school in Redhall Grove cannot meet demand). DD agreed that more provision was required but CEC had to find the money for it. 
10
Treasurer’s report
SC reported the following expenditure:
28 Dec 2017

CEC for room hire

-142.00
29 Dec 2017

SC for expenses (mainly Trophy Shield, gift to janitor and DC’s birth certificate)




-79.90
02 Feb 2018

website domain renewal
-16.79
Remaining balance in account


£2306.54
11
Correspondence

none
12
AOCB
AW reported concern that pavements were not gritted during the icy weather (a real problem on steep hills like Redhall Gardens). Roads SW to be asked about gritting priorities (SC).
13
The next meeting was announced for Monday 12 March 2018 in Longstone Primary School.
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